At  a Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 2nd April 2012 at 7.00pm

Present: Mrs B Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr P Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
   Mr B Barber     
   Mrs A Carver
   Mrs J Faiers
               Mr A Parry  
               Mr M Quine           
               Mr J Steel
               Mrs V Swinburn
   Mr M Wedd   

               Cllr. R. Bass
  
   Cllr. P Swinburn
   Mr M Davis (Clerk) 
   
        

Apologies:   Cllr. A Davies
Declaration of Interest: Mr Simmonds, planning application for 33 Peachley Gardens.
Public Transport Proposals: Mr Forrest presented his paper on the provision of improved evening transport. It was agreed that because of time constraints Mr Forrest would be asked to attend a special meeting at 6.30pm on Monday 16th April to discuss the proposals.
Minutes: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Swinburn and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 5th March 2012, having been circulated, be approved and signed by the Chairman.
County Councillors Report: No report.
District Councillor’s Report: The district councillors’ annual report having been circulated would be considered at the following Annual Parish Meeting. Cllr. Swinburn reported that in order to resolve the issues about the parish name it would be necessary to hold a referendum to confirm that it was the wish of the electorate. It was proposed Mrs Beard, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to ask Malvern Hills District Council to confirm the name of the parish as Lower Broadheath. It was further resolved to ask MHDC to send out voting papers together with reply paid envelopes at a cost of about £250 to be born by the parish council. Mrs Swinburn agreed to write an item for the newsletter explaining the background to the vote.
Attention was drawn to the localism workshop on Tuesday 1st May from 6.30pm to 8.30pm at Priory Lodge Hall in which 6 members expressed an interest.
Matters arising from the minutes of the meetings held on the 5th March 2012:
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths: 
No report. 
Highways: There was concern about the standard of repairs in Martley Road and the condition of Crown East Lane between Bell Lane and the Plough. The Clerk to advise Highways.
The complaint from a resident of Jacomb Close was considered. It was agreed that the clerk would obtain a quote for a, “No Ball Games” sign for consideration at the May meeting.

Allotments:  Mr Steel reported that all the plots were let and in good order. The plots of the 3 new tenants had been rotavated and the fence repaired. A new lock and keys had been purchased as the main gate lock was beyond repair. The chair thanked Mr Steel for his work.
Anti Social Behaviour:  There was concern about the level of anti social behaviour in the village.
Village Hall:  Mr Simmonds reported that work on the Hall roof had commenced. However there were issues about the safety of the scaffolding which the architect has been asked to address.
SWDP update: Cllr Swinburn advised that the district council had until February 2013 to submit the plan. There would be an update on progress at the Bank House in October, the date to be confirmed.
Neighbourhood Planning: It was agreed that the clerk would distribute the WCC paper and questionnaire on localism so that members could respond individually.
Broadheath Common: It was confirmed that MHDC would be replacing the common by- law signs. Signs would also be erected in Sling Lane and Laylocks Lane advising: 

“No Parking or Driving on the common or Verge”.
Vicarage Green: Mr Wedd reported that he was proceeding with the collection of evidence to make a submission. Mrs Swinburn reminded members of the children’s party to be held on the Vicarage Green on 2nd June. Mrs Swinburn would let the clerk have a list of the events so that the council’s insurer could be advised.
Village Hub: The installation of the telephone line to the HUB was imminent. It was proposed Mr Parry seconded Mr Wedd and resolved that the clerk be authorised to spend up to £1,000 on the purchase of computer equipment. 
Suspension of Standing Orders: No report.
Correspondence: An email from Mrs Perry about the condition of the play area was considered. The Clerk was asked to instruct the lengthsman to check carefully for broken glass when carrying out his weekly tidy up of this area. 
Planning, Applications for consideration:
12/00304/TPA, Willesden, Broadheath Common, Crown lift one oak by removing two lowest branches and reduce house side canopy to give 2m clearance between tree and house: The Parish Council had not been notified of this application but the Clerk was asked to write to the Tree Preservation Officer asking why no application had been 
received and if approved, to give an assurance that the work would be carried out by a qualified Tree Surgeon and supervised by the Tree Preservation Officer. 
12/00259/HOU, 33 Peachley Gardens, Erection of conservatory: Recommend Approval
12/00257/HOU, 19 Hallow Lane, Dining room extension: Recommend Approval, subject to dimensions being shown on the floor plan of the proposed extension. 
Decisions:
12/00104/HOU, Willow House, erection of 3 bay garage: Approved

Finance: a) To consider discretionary rate relief for Post Office
It was proposed Mr Parry seconded Mr Wedd and resolved to contribute £117.36 towards rate relief for the Post Office.
               b) To consider accounts for payment: It was proposed Mrs Beard and seconded Mr Parry and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. WDBF, Vicarage Green Rent, 25/3/2012 to 28/9/2012                             £225.00

2. MHDC, Discretionary Rate Relief, Post Office



£117.36

3. Mr J Steel, Replacement fence posts for allotments, 

    rotavating plots 33B, 8A and 8B, and replacement lock and keys
             £125.00

4. CPRE membership (1/2/2012 to 1/2/2013)




£29.00

5. HMRC – M Davis, income tax, 1st Jan to 31st April 2012


£300.20

6. M Davis – End of year pay correction




 £3.60


7.   Parish Lengthsman 

a) Charges Recoverable From Worcestershire County Council

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during Feb 2012             


            £252.00

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management Feb 2012
                                    £11.55              

Mr S Skeys   -   Work during March, 2012             
  

£346.50

Mr M Davis  -   Scheme Management March 2012                                £11.55   

Total                   Mr S Skeys      £ 598.50

                            Mr M Davis      £23.10

   

b) Charges due from Lower Broadheath Parish Council

      Mr S Skeys  -  Rubbish Bins, etc Feb 2012 


             £120.75
                               Rubbish Bins, etc March 2012 
                                     £ 83.00

      Total                                                                                   Mr Skeys        £203.75   

Grand Total Mr  Skeys = £802.25
8) Graham Computer Services – Print 3 copies Planning Policy Framework  £20.45
 c) To consider parish council insurance: The clerk advised that quotes had been received from Came and Co  and Zurich insurance. It was agreed that these quotes would be compared with the renewal quote from Aon at the May meeting.

d) To consider extension of the lengthsman agreement:
It was proposed Mrs Swinburn, seconded Mr Simmonds and resolved to extend the lengthsman contract for a further year.

    
AOB:   No reports
Date of Next meeting:  A special meeting at 6.30pm on Monday 16th April and the AGM at 7.30pm on Tuesday 8th May 2012.                 
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